COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Labor Relations

Inter-Office Communication

DATE:

March 02, 2011
To:

Chairman Lee Holloway, County Board of Supervisors

FROM:
Fredrick J. Bau, Interim Director of Labor Relations

Subject:
Request to Increase Funds for the Amedo Greco Contract 

Request:

Section 46.09 of the Milwaukee County Code of General Ordinances requires County Board approval for the purchase of human services from non-governmental vendors.  Therefore, the Director, Department of Labor Relations, is requesting to amend the Amedo Greco contract to increase the do not exceed limit by $20,001.  
Background:

The Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) between Milwaukee County and Milwaukee County District Council 48, AFSCME, AFL-CIO contains a provision requiring us to jointly employ a permanent umpire to resolve disputes in the grievance process.  Specifically, Section 4.05(1) of the MOA States:

“To assist in the resolution of disputes arising under the terms of this Memorandum of Agreement and in order to provide an impartial forum to resolve such disputes, the parties agree to appoint an impartial umpire who shall act in each area of dispute as hereinafter provided.  Such umpire shall be selected by mutual agreement between the Union and the Personnel Committee of the County Board of Supervisors and shall be compensated for his/her services in a manner, which is mutually satisfactory to the County, the Union, and the Umpire.  He/she shall serve for a period of one year from the date of his/her appointment except that his/her term of office may be extended from time to time by mutual agreement of all parties.”

In 2009, Amedo Greco was chosen by Labor Relations, the Union, and was reviewed by the Personnel Committee to be the permanent umpire for Milwaukee County.

Currently, the contract has a “do not exceed limit” of $49,999.  This request would increase the contract limit by $20,001.

Recommendation:

It is recommended that the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors authorize the amendment of the Amedo Greco contract by an increase of $20,001, to ensure that expenses for the permanent arbitrator do not exceed current contract limits.

Fiscal Effect:
Funding for this amendment is contained in the Department of Labor Relations’ 2011 Budget.  There is no increased tax levy required.  

cc:
John Ruggini, Interim Fiscal & Budget Administrator

Richard Ceschin, County Board Staff

Jodi Mapp, Personnel Committee Clerk

